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“Being an effective school and becoming dyslexia friendly seem to be two sides of the same coin.”  

Neil MacKay, 2001 

“The more children are empowered to deal with their dyslexia, the more effectively they will learn…”

       Neil MacKay

“The concept of dyslexia represents a continuum of difficulty from very mild, to severe and persistent, and within the continuum there are many patterns of difficulty and learning experiences. All dyslexic pupils are individuals.” 

Dyslexia Scotland, 2011
Our Committee
[image: image2.jpg]‘u‘! mu‘ !w;' D R
R

Primary School





Back Row (from left to right) – Bryce Agnew, Ashton McGinn, Matthew Gemmell, Kayley Mullen, Abbie Rowan & Alix Brown.
Front Row (from left to right) – Dylan Smith, Amelia Harley, Jack Lees, Jake Truesdale, Kali McChesney & Eva McKinlay.
Our Dyslexia Friendly Schools Committee has been working hard on a variety of tasks this year. They have worked alongside Mr McFadzean and Mrs Gilbertson to introduce new initiatives and decide on our next steps. 
Parent Open Afternoon
On Wednesday 11th March, we welcomed our parents into the school to visit their children in their learning environments. The feedback has been very positive and we know the children enjoyed sharing their DFS learning experiences with you. Here are some comments from parents:
“I enjoyed seeing the various activities and different ways of learning.”

“I enjoyed seeing how much she has learned in such a short time.”

“It was lovely to see my child in her classroom and seeing the work she does daily.”

DFS Week
Our Dyslexia Friendly Schools Week ran from Monday 9th March to Friday 13th March. There was a range of activities for the children explore, which enhanced their understanding of dyslexia and increased their knowledge of different learning styles. The DFS Committee led an assembly, which was aimed at explaining how our minds can play tricks on us. On ‘No Pens Wednesday’ the children experienced a range of learning activities that didn’t involve using a pen or pencil. The children were given the chance to research famous people who have dyslexia and appreciate that with a lot of hard work; you can overcome difficulties and find success. We also celebrated World Book Day, which you will read about below.
Ellie’s Blue Dyslexia Ribbon

[image: image3]
The story behind Ellie’s Blue Dyslexia Ribbon:
Ellie was Dyslexia Scotland’s first Young Ambassador. She came up with the idea of a blue ribbon for dyslexia to raise awareness. Here’s what she said when she launched the blue ribbon in 2012. 

“I want children to feel comfortable with their dyslexia and not to have to hide it away. Most children don’t want to tell their friends about it because they are ashamed or embarrassed. I want to educate people so that they understand that dyslexics are creative out of the box thinkers and that we are just as clever as everyone else. I want them to embrace their dyslexia and achieve their goals.”

As part of Dyslexia Friendly Schools Week, we asked pupils to design a Dyslexia Awareness ribbon.
Bronze Accreditation
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Our DFS Committee were awarded their Bronze Accreditation for the work they completed last session on their Dyslexia Friendly Schools journey. Next up, silver…
Strategy of the Month
Multi-sensory learning is a big part of our DFS Journey. It goes hand-in-hand with active learning and we spent DFS Week getting the chance to explore some different multi-sensory activities. These activities are also known as out ‘DFS Strategies’. Each month our classes have identified a Strategy of the Month for either literacy or numeracy. The strategies were then displayed on our DFS Wall, showing any visitors the key focus in each class that month. The children have enjoyed exploring different strategies and resources. 
Our ‘Learning Boxes’
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One of the bigger tasks that the committee have undertaken is the reorganisation of our class ‘Learning Boxes’. The boxes provide the children with a range of resources to enhance their learning experiences. The children spoke to their peers and were able to identify some resources that they found most helpful to enhance learning. After looking at the evidence gathered through conversations, the committee used a catalogue to source additional resources, reorganise the boxes and then deliver them to classes with an explanation of what was added. 
Learning Styles
One of the activities during our DFS Week allowed us to find out our preferred learning style. We completed a questionnaire and discovered if we were a visual, auditory or kinaesthetic learner. Our teachers also completed a questionnaire and during our Parent Workshop we also gave the parents a chance to find theirs out too!

Thrilling Thursday
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We have used our Thrilling Thursday assemblies as a way of increasing pupil voice. We have provided opportunities for children to talk about different initiatives being run in the school. It has been very interesting to hear the thoughts of the children on DFS and the learning and teaching happening in the school. It gives them the platform to influence change.
Parent Workshop
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During our Open Afternoon, our DFS Committee held a workshop in the main hall with Mr McFadzean and Mrs Gilbertson. They enjoyed getting the chance to share our new resources, let parents find out their leaning style and hand out leaflets with DFS information. Here is what the committee had to say about the workshop:

“I enjoyed discussing DFS with the parents and showing them what resources we use in class.” Abbie 

“It was good getting the chance to show the parents our resources from the Learning Boxes.” Kayley

“I got the chance to talk to my mum about the things the DFS Committee do.” Eva

“My mum liked getting the chance to see the overlays that I am using to help me with my learning in class.” Bryce
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Thank you for taking the time to read our DFS newsletter. We hope you have enjoyed looking at some of our pictures too! 

Mr McFadzean & The DFS Committee
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